August 27, 2025

Steve Forrester

City Manager

City of Prineville
387 NE 3" Street
Prineville, OR 97754

Dear Mr. Forrester,

After thoughtful consideration | have decided to retire after nearly 31 years as a full-time law
enforcement professional. Although it is difficult to step away from this role, | am confident that the
department is in good hands and the dedicated team at the Prineville Police Department will continue

to serve the community well. Accordingly, this letter shall serve as my formal letter of resignation which
shall be effective November 26, 2025.

| am grateful for the support of City leadership, our officers, and the community during my tenure. It has
been a privilege to serve as your Chief of Police.

Respectfully,

el

Jeff Profio
Chief of Police
Prineville Police Department



